ONE HUNDRED SIXTEENTH CONGRESS DEVIN NUNES, CALIFORNIA RANKING MEMBER

ALLEN SOUZA, MINORITY STAFF DIRECTOR

TIMOTHY BERGREEN, STAFF DIRECTOR (202) 225-7690 www.intelligence.house.gov



Permanent Select Committee on Intelligence U.S. House of Representatives

January 15, 2020

Vice Admiral Joseph Maguire Acting Director of National Intelligence Washington, DC 20511

Dear Acting Director Maguire,

The House Permanent Select Committee on Intelligence (the Committee) invites you to testify about the current security threats that face the United States and its allies at the World-Wide Threat Hearing, a public hearing beginning at 9:00 a.m. on Wednesday, February 12, 2019 in the Capitol Complex to be followed by a closed hearing at 11:00am in HVC-304.

During this public hearing, the Committee will inquire about the IC's unclassified assessments regarding the diversity of threats that currently face the nation and endeavor to provide transparency about the significance of these threats. Further, the hearing provides an opportunity for IC seniors to provide an unclassified, yet important broad understanding of how threats have evolved and what the nation can expect in the year to come. In the classified hearing the Committee expects to delve further into classified details about these threats including how the IC has determined the priority of these threats.

Witnesses should also be prepared to discuss the challenges faced in ensuring that the IC can meet these threats and how these challenges have informed the anticipated budget request the Committee will receive for the National Intelligence and Military Intelligence Program within the President's Fiscal Year budget request for 2021.

Pursuant to the Committee's Rules of Procedure and the Rules of the House of Representatives for the 116th Congress, your written statement for the record must be submitted in electronic format at least 48 hours in advance of the hearing. A subsequent correspondence will identify the hearing room for the open portion of this hearing. If you have any questions regarding this invitation, please contact Committee staff at 202-225-7690.

Sincerely,

Chairman